
Dear Parents and Carers, 

Summer is upon us and we have had more than a few welcome days of sunshine over the 

last three weeks.  

It feels as though it has been entirely too rainy to consider it, but now is the season for sun hats and sun 

cream. Please make sure your child has had sun protection cream applied before school and has an       

appropriate named sun hat each day. We also ask that children are sent in with a waterproof coat or  

jacket, because we will always try to get some fresh air at breaks as long as the rain is not too heavy.  

We have lots to look forward to this term. It might sound strange to include the government SATs and 

Year 4 multiplication tables check amongst these things, but the children have worked so hard this year, it 

is wonderful for them to be able to show off what they can do. Across the school all children will be      

having final assessments in the run up to half term (or just afterwards). To balance out the hard work, we 

have Sports Day, Diversity Week, Cherrylicious Day and the Year 6 Production, as well as school trips and 

visits going on in most year groups.  

Mrs Cameron 

Believe. Achieve. Succeed. 

Travel to School 

In the summer months, please consider parking a little further from school and walking the last part of the 

journey. Year 5 and Year 6 pupils may walk to and from school independently as long as parents have    

given written permission for this. Please contact the school office if you would like to set this up for your 

child.  

We have had increasing traffic problems with recent roadworks. We would like to thank our parents for 

the patience they have shown with other road users at this time.  

We would like to remind all parents and carers of the following points: 

• The arrangement with the church is a kind voluntary arrangement and may not be available on 

all days, according to services and church use.  

• Double yellow lines and zig zags must not be parked on. It is dangerous and stops the flow of 

traffic, making it harder for everyone.  

• The library parking spaces in front of the school should not be used by school parents at any 

time, including for morning and after school clubs. There is a specific arrangement in place for 

Bucks Transport taxis and the disabled space is shared between the library and school, but 

must only be used by blue badge holders. Only two parents have an exceptional circumstanc-

es dispensation to park in the library spaces– if this is not you, please do not park here.  

Parents using those spaces are also putting the safety of our children at risk. 

• No children should be let out of a car to run across the road. This is dangerous. Please wait  

until you can find a safe parking space to bring your child in.  



A Cracking Start to a Summer of Sport 

Both our girls and mixed netball teams have played consistently well and won the majority of their 

matches, meaning they are off to the play off finals on the 16th May. The girls will play Stokenchurch and 

the mixed team will play Frieth. It is a fantastic result to have two teams working at such a high level—

this has only been achieved due to a lot of hard work and training through a damp autumn and winter. 

Well done to staff and children alike! 

The football teams have also had a fantastic season! Well done footballers.  

This term we have had children from Year 3 and Year 4 representing the school at both cricket and tennis 

festivals. They have been brilliantly behaved and showed wonderful sportsmanship– showing off our   

values of friendship, respect and resilience.   

You can read the latest Carrington Juniors Sports updates in the dedicated section of the Newsletter fur-

ther on.  

Echoes 10 at the Royal Albert Hall  

On Monday the 29th April, the Y4/Y5/Y6 pupils from our wonderful Choir took part in Echoes 10 at the 

Royal Albert Hall. They travelled across in the morning to attend afternoon rehearsals and after the con-

cert, we were contacted by the Bucks music service to let us know what an asset to the school the chil-

dren had been, and how brilliantly behaved they were in new and exciting surroundings. 

I attended the concert in the evening, along with several of the Carrington Junior School staff and we 

were blown away with the children’s performances.  

Click here to read the full article on the website. 

House Points 

Children in all classes have been winning points for their houses.  

The current standing is:  

Bing: 6,446 

Stella: 4,336 

Morello: 5,386 

Tulare: 4,346 

https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/carrington_choir_at_echoes_10/687323


 

Brave, Strong, Fierce 

At the start of term, we joined Kaiden and Carrington Infant School in Brave, Strong, Fierce week.  

The children and staff completed challenges which pushed them out of their comfort zones, and these were 

celebrated in class and assembly.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms Gibbons completed a 

scary black ski run (it 

was too scary for her to 

take any pictures!) 



Brave, Strong, Fierce 

At the end of Brave, Strong, Fierce week we all watched Kaiden and Ravi’s Dream Team performing on 

Britain’s Got Talent – and get the golden buzzer. Huge congratulations to Kaiden and Team! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Saturday 27th April the local community and the Carrington Schools staff gathered together to take part in 

a sponsored walk for Kaiden and his family. The walk was brilliantly attended—we hope you had fun Kaiden.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



E-safety 

This year we have had an unprecedented rise in out of school arguments coming from social media apps. 

Please read this guide to help you understand some of the things that primary aged children can find difficult 

about these apps, or that can even put them in danger.  

‘I have made friends with a boy I met online’ is a phrase I have heard too many times this year. It invariably 

isn’t a boy their age, nor a friend.  

 



Dates to Remember: 

*Monday 13th-Thursday 16th May—Year 6 SATs 

*Monday 20th May—Year 6 Magistrates Workshop 

*Tuesday 21st May—Year 6 Transition Workshop with the Mental Health Team 

*Thursday 23rd  May—School Disco & Mufti Day  

*Friday 24th May—Year 3 Trip to The Look Out Discovery Centre 

*Monday 27th-Friday 31st May—Half-Term 

*Monday 3rd June—Inset Day + PTA Legoland 

*Wednesday 5th-Friday 7th June— Year 6 Bikeability 

*Wednesday 12th-Friday 14th June—Diversity Week 

*Friday 14th June—Year 4 Trip to London Zoo 

*Wednesday 19th June—Sports Day (Infants AM / Juniors PM) 

*w/c 24th June—Year 6 PGL 

*Wednesday 26th June—Year 5 Language Discovery Day at John Hampden  

*Saturday 29th June—Carrington Summer Fair 

*Tuesday 2nd July am—Transition Day   

*Tuesday 2nd July pm—French Market 

*Friday 5th July—Cherrylicious Day  

*w/c 8th July—Last Week of School-led Clubs 

*Wednesday 17th July—Y6 Production Afternoon 

*Thursday 18th July—Y6 Production Evening 

*Tuesday 23rd July—Year 6 Leavers Assembly @9.15am 

*Tuesday 23rd July—Finish at 1.15pm for Summer Holiday  

 

Click here for the full calendar on the school website (also available on the Eschool App). 

 

https://www.carringtonjs.co.uk/web/calendar/172429


Netball teams reach play off finals 
 

Our Carrington Girls and Mixed teams have both made it through to the district play off finals after win-
ning their leagues and remaining unbeaten throughout the season. The Girls will play Stokenchurch in the 
final whilst the Mixed team will play Frieth. Both games are scheduled for Thursday 16th May. 
 
Huge congratulations to all pupils and staff involved.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Year 3/4 Marlow area Cricket Festival 
 

On Tuesday 30th April, ten children from our Year 3 & 4 classes travelled to Marlow Sports Cricket club to 
take part in a cricket festival involving several other local schools and hosted brilliantly by young leaders 
from William Borlase School. 
 
Participants had the opportunity to take part in several skills sessions involving batting, bowling, throw-
ing, catching and fielding. Well done to all who took part. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 6 Boys end season in runners up spot after going unbeaten  
 

Our Year 6 Boys team ended the season with a comprehensive 3-0 win at Beechview on the final day of 
the league season. 
 
The Boys remained unbeaten throughout the entire league season finishing as runners up to Juniper Hill,  
who won just one more match. 
 
The final league table reads: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our year 6 girls team ended the season in 3rd place after a narrow 3-2 defeat to Kingswood on the final 
day of the season. 
 
The girls also played a friendly match with Ash Hill drawing 1-1. 
 
The final league table reads: 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Huge congratulations to both teams for a fantastic season!  

School Games 
played 

Points 

Juniper Hill 6 16 

Carrington 6 14 

St Paul’s 6 10 

Ash Hill 6 10 

Loudwater 6 2 

Beechview 6 1 

Wooburn Green 6 1 

School Games 
played 

Points 

Juniper Hill 6 18 

Ash Hill 6 13 

Carrington 6 10 

St Paul’s 6 9 

Kingswood 6 6 

Loudwater 6 1 

Wooburn Green 6 1 



 
Anyone for Tennis? 

 
Today, Friday 10th May, nine children from our Year 3 & 4 classes travelled to Great Marlow School to 
take part in a Tennis Festival involving other local primary schools and hosted by young leaders from 
Great Marlow School.  
 
Well done to all who took part! 
 
 
 
 
 

 























https://www.facefamilyadvice.co.uk/

